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                 M o s q u i t o   A s s o c i a t I o n 

     6147th Tactical Control Group 
 

     From the President 
Dear Member.  The 2015 Mosquito Reunion was a fantastic success.  At registration, we gave each attendee a refund 
for total cost of meals and tours sent in at registration for the reunion. We did not reveal the reason for the refund 
until dinner on Thursday evening.  Reason for the refund was the receipt of a $25,000.00 check left to the association 
by Tim Coggins who passed away on September 5, 2014, the final day of the 2014 reunion. All costs for the 2015 
reunion were paid for out of the gift.  Bonnie Hall who attended several reunions with Tim and a trustee of his trust 
agreed that this would have been what Tim would have wanted.  The check was received the week before I left for 
the reunion.  What timing! 
At Friday night’s dinner, we were honored with the presence of Lt. Col Stephen Esposito, Commander, 375th 
Communications Sq. Scott AFB. and his wife Jozette.  Col Esposito presented the Korean Ambassador Peace Medal to 
seventeen of our members present at the reunion.  An additional 68 Medals were mailed upon my return home,a 
total of 85 medals.  If you submitted an application and did not receive a medal, it’s because a DD214 was not 
attached to your application. I did not receive the Medals until Thursday the 20th of August and left for the reunion on 
the 24th of August.  Cut it pretty close. Nobody knew I had succeeded in getting the Medals until they were presented 
at Friday night’s dinner.  A great surprise to all in attendance.   
Because of Tim’s gift, there will be another reunion in 2016 at the same venue as this year’s reunion.  Great hotel and 
many tours left to choose from.  John R. Dichard, President elect for 2016 
 

For change of address, please notify:   John R. Dichard, 2202 County Road 331, Nacogdoches, 
Texas 75961.  E-Mail at Dichardn@yahoo.com.  Widows who wish to get the Newsletter can 
receive at no cost.  However, they do need to notify us at the address listed above  

When paying dues, do not send documents or other items, 
they may not be forwarded to the Association.  The purpose 
of all checks should be clearly identified by placing a 
comment on the memo line.  (For example: Dues  or 
Contributions)    Send all dues or Contributions to the 
address shown below.           Annual Dues $25.00         

     Make check payable to: 
 
The Mosquito association, Inc  
C/O Centennial Bank 
13700 E. Arapahoe Road 
Centennial, Colorado 80112 



          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    We are on the WEB at: 
   www.mosquitokorea.org 
 
     MOSQUITOS WHO HAVE 
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    2014 
                           

  BOARD OF                             BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
                                  CURRENT OFFICERS 
 

                   President               John Dichard  
                         Vice President                        Al Koenes 
                          Treasurer                                 Ray Vold 
                                         Secretary                                 Hal Prather 
                         Directors                                  Karl Rebman & Chuck Ferbrache  
                         Historian                                  Jerry Allen 
             2014 REUNION                       Chaplin                                     Dick Warner 
                                                                               Editor                                        John Dichard 
            Records                                    John Dichard  
                                                            All 2015 board members re-elected for 2016 by unanimous vote! 

          Chaplin’s Thoughts 
 

   MOSQUITO ASSOCIATION 
6147th Tactical Control Group 
          
         John R. Dichard,  
            USAF Retired 
                 EDITOR 
    2202 County Road 331 
Nacogdoches, Texas 75961 
           936-569-8058 
 

Name                                       Passed On             State  

Rebman, Ben C. Jr.        Mar 15      FL 
Tripp, Richard B.            Sep 15      WA 
 
 

Good food, good companionship, nice sights, and a rekindling of memories.  
It would be difficult to ask for anything more from a military reunion. 
I went to my doctor today but I won’t confess how much weight I gained.  
One thing I know for sure, I have to work to shed these pounds I gained 
while at our reunion.  We were fed very, very well.   
As I have been reflecting back on the activities and procedures we were 
involved in during our stay in St. Louis, I have been reminded that there 
really is no “free lunch”.  I am paying a price for the meals and other foods I 
ingested at our reunion. 
On a similar note, I submit there are repercussions for all our behaviors.  
Now in my case, I will self impose a regimen of calorie watching to address 
the “unfair” results of my food intake.  But what am I to do about the 
spiritual indiscretions I so often find in my life? 
I have learned that no amount of righteousness on my part will erase or 
cover up my indiscretions or “wipe the slate clean.”  Am I doomed then to 
suffer the consequences? Fortunately the answer is, “No.”  We do have a 
way out.  The way out of our dilemma is found in scripture.  You see, the 
price has already been paid for us to “wipe the slate clean.”  And all we 
have to do is accept this by faith and receive this free gift. 
This gift has been provided by God’s own Son, his name is Jesus.  All we 
have to do is believe with all our heart that Jesus is the Son of God, confess 
our sins to him through our prayers, and accept him into our hearts.  This is 
a very personal process and one that should not be taken lightly.  Only by 
repenting of our sins and then leading a life that reflects this decision will 
the repercussions for our sins be cancelled.   
It is really refreshing to know our future is secure and our name can be 
written in the Book of Life.  I would much rather choose life---the 
alternative is not something I would wish on anyone.   
While none of us know what the future holds, we can know who holds the 
future.  Dick Warner, Mosquito Chaplain 
 
  

          2016 REUNION 
Commander   Ray Vold 
Treasurer        John Dichard 
 
“Location: St. Louis, Mo” 



          

 
Above:           Group picture of member attendees Saturday evening just prior to the Saturday night banquet.                               
Below: 
Friday night just after dinner, Lt. Col. Stephen Esposito, Commander, 375th Communications Support Squadron Scott AFB,  
presented  the Korean Ambassador Peace Medals to 17 of our members attending the Mosquito Reunion. 
 

 



 

2015 MOSQUITO REUNION ATTENDEES 
 

MEMBERS 
 
ALLEN, JERRY  ASLASKAN, ELROY  BURTTSCHELL, JOHN 
CLIFFORD, DONALD DICHARD, JOHN  FERBRACHE, CHARLES 
GUPTILL, WILLIAM  HALLIDAY, JOHN  HOLZINGER, JOHN 
JORGENSON, AL  KILBANE, MARTIN  KILROY, HOWARD 
MEANS, JOHN  MORPHEW, ALAN  PASCALE, TONY 
PRATHER, HAL  REBMAN, KARL  RIDGEWAY, THEODORE 
RIDINGS, OSCAR  TERRY, CHARLES  TROUT, HOMER 
VOLD, RAY   WARNER, RICHARD WHEELER, THOMAS  
WILES, JAMES 
 

WIDOWS 
 
GIBBONS, MAUREEN MCDOWELL, KARYN STALIWE, JUDY 
 

SPECIAL GUESTS 
 
HALL, BONNIE, TRUSTY, TIM COGGINS TRUST 
SHINN, DAVID & CONNIE, SON OF HOMER SHINN 

 
PEACE MEDALS 

 
THANK YOU PEACE MEDAL RECIPIENTS WHO SENT THANK YOU NOTES, PHONE 
CALLS AND E-MAILS ACKNOWLEDGING RECIEPT AND APPRECIATION FOR OUR 
EFFORTS IN ATTAINING AND AWARDING THESE WELL DESERVED MEDALS. 
 
 
Cost to mail the Peace Medals was approximately $1,000.00.  Contributions from 
the recipients would be appreciated.  Please send check to Centennial BANK 
noted on page 1. 
 
 
 
 






